ROSIE MENDEZ COUNCIE. MEMBER, 2^{NO} DISTRICT

DISTRICT OFFICE
237 FIRST AVENUE, #504
NEW YORK, NY 10003
(212) 677-1077
FAX: (212) 677-1990

CITY HALL OFFICE 250 BROADWAY, ROOM 1734 NEW YORK, NY 10007 (212) 788-7366 FAX: (212) 442-2738

rmendez@council.nyc.gov

Ms. Kathy Gruber Executive Director



THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK

April 30, 2012

CHAIR

PUBLIC HOUSING

COMMITTEES

FIRE & CRIMINAL JUSTICE SERVICES
HEALTH
HOUSING & BUILDINGS
LAND USE
LOWER MANHATTAN REDEVELOPMENT

SUB COMMITTEE

LANDMARKS, PUBLIC SITBNG & MARITIME ISSUES

279 East 3rd Street New York, New York 10009

Ryan-NENA Community Health Center

Dear Ms. Gruber:

I am pleased to support the application of the Ryan-NENA Community Health Center, a satellite of the William F. Ryan Community Health Center, for Community Board 3 Consolidated Edison Settlement Funds. Ryan-NENA has been a vital health care resource in Manhattan for 43 years, particularly for the Lower East Side community. These health services are especially needed for the growing number of residents who have little or no access to high quality culturally and linguistically competent primary care and social support services, including chronic care management and treatment.

Since Ryan-NENA currently serves 1,000 patients with asthma, the grant would truly enhance the service delivered by your asthma program and assist to improve the health of residents in CB3 who are afflicted by this ailment and who are residing near ConEd's East River complex .

My district is fortunate to have comprehensive, affordable, and high quality health services which Ryan-NENA provides and I fully support your application to enhance the health services in your asthma program.

Sincerely,

Rosie Mendez

City Council Member

SER Mordox

cc: E. Ronald Guy, Chairperson, Board of Directors, Ryan Barbra E. Minch, President & CEO